
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
September 26, 2022 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips Secretary 
to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 3 
Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 
 
 
Liberty 
33 Stearns St 
Po Box 270 
Massena, New York, 13662 
 
T 315-769-3511 
F 315-764-9226 
Libertyutilities.com 

 
Re:   Case 22-M-0159 - Proceeding to Implement Customer Credits and 

Reimbursements to Public Service Law Section 73. 

 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips, 

Enclosed are the following tariff leaf revisions and additions transmitted for filing by 

Liberty Utilities (St. Lawrence Gas) Corp. (“the Company”) pursuant to the New York State 

Public Service Commission’s (“the Commission”) Order Implementing Public Service Law 

Section 73 in Case 22-M-0159 (Issued and Effective July 14, 2022) (“the Order”). 

 

1. Revised Leaf 3, Table of Contents, Revision 2 

2. Revised Leaf 107, Revision 1 

3. Revised Leaf 108, Revision 2 

4. Original Leaves 108.1, 108.2, 108.3  

 

Within the Order the Commission adopted rules, standards, procedures, 

methodologies, and definitions that utilities must comply with as required in Public Service 

Law (“PSL”) Section 73.  The Commission also required utilities to provide customer outage 

credits and reimbursements consistent with the contents of the Order and file tariff leaves, 

effectuating the same on July 25, 2022, on a temporary basis, with no less than three days’ 

notice. 
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While the Company endeavored to draft tariff leaves in compliance with the Order, it 

was waiting for responses from various parties to inquiries made regarding the Order and 

inadvertently missed the filing deadline. Fortunately, there have been no events since April 

21, 2022 - - the effective date of PSL Section 73.  Accordingly, please accept this filing, issued  

September 26, 2022, to become effective on a temporary basis on September 29, 2022.  

 

Additionally, the Company requests that the requirements of PSL §66(12)(b) and 16 

N.Y.C.R.R. Part 720-8 as to newspaper publication be waived, as the Company will publish 

this information on its website. 

 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Kimberly S. 
Baxter 
Manager, Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
(315) 842-3622 
Kim.Baxter@libertyutilities.com 

 
KSB/hlm 
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